## TOM PURSGLOVE MP

**CORBY & EAST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE** 



## HOUSE OF COMMONS

11th October 2023

Dear Contribuent,

## RE: STOP CLEAN AIR LAWS BEING AXED (RETAINED EU LAW)

Thank you for your recent correspondence in respect of the regulations relating to the National Air Pollution Control Programme (NAPCP). I have read your comments with interest.

I would first like to make clear that the Government remains fully committed to reducing emissions of the five key air pollutants and achieving the ambitious emission reduction targets set out in the *National Emission Ceilings Regulations* (NECR). The targets in the NECR are unchanged by the *Retained EU Law Act*.

Furthermore, going forward, there will continue to be transparency and scrutiny of the UK's progress in achieving its emissions targets. The Government is maintaining all provisions regarding the publication of emissions inventories and projections, which will show, on an annual basis, whether the UK has achieved its current emissions targets and whether it is on track to achieve future targets on the basis of firm and funded policy measures.

In addition, the Government will communicate progress on policies through existing air quality communications, such as the statement made to Parliament on air quality under s80A of the *Environment Act 1995*.

I understand that the intention behind the proposed reforms to the NECR in regard to the NAPCP is simply to reduce administrative burdens and aid transparency around air quality emissions policy by streamlining communications on air pollution policy with existing national strategies. In the most recent NAPCP consultation, of those who expressed an opinion, a majority agreed that the format of the NAPCP could be improved, with a consensus that the format was too lengthy and too technical. Indeed, the substantive policy content of the NAPCP is a duplication of material contained, in a more accessible format, in national policy statements.

Moreover, the NAPCP consultation does not engage significant numbers of interested parties. The Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs carried out a full UK public consultation on the NAPCP last year, requiring the use of official and ministerial time. The consultation only received 55 responses. In addition, all the policies and measures included in the 'Environmental Improvement Plan) (EIP) have either been consulted on individually, or will be consulted on during the policy development process.

It is in my view more important that we get on with delivering the policies that will actually clean up our air – as set out in the EIP – than consult on and revise an NAPCP.



Once again, thank you for having taken the time to contact me and if I can ever be of any further assistance to you then please do not hesitate to contact me again.

TOM PURSGLOVE MP
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
CORBY & EAST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE

lith but wisher.